The Meeting of Ashen Parish Council was held
 on Tuesday 4th October 2022 at 7.15pm in Ashen Village Hall
 

Minutes

Present:	  Cllr R. Purchas (Chairman) (RP)
		  Cllr S Simpson (SS)
		  Cllr L Cockburn (LC)
		  
								
Public:		No members of the public were present 
In attendance: Karen Melville-Ross, Clerk to the Council (KMR)

22.23 Apologies for Absence
Cllr S Mattholie (SM) and Cllr ) Palmer (OP)  sent their apologies. 
22.24 Declarations of Interest
The declarations are as registered and any additional interests will be recorded as necessary.  
22.25 Approval of the minutes for the Council Meeting held on 8th August 2022.
The minutes of the above meetings were approved and signed.   
22.26 Financial Matters
a) The interim accounts have been updated and were approved. 
b) The Council’s AGAR form has been returned and exemption from audit has been confirmed.  
c)  Payments were made to KMR, to the village hall for electricity, the hall hire and its grant, to RP to reimburse him for the new football nets and to the PCC for its grant.  
22.27 Playing Field 
a) The new football goal nets are in place.  
b)  The working party for the orchard is meeting on 12th November at 2.30pm. 
c) RP is to ask Paul Chinery to cut the hedges. 
d) Thanks were expressed to John Cockburn for his work.  The play area has been inspected but no report has been received as yet.
e) Mr McOwan has not reported any further incidents.  
22.28 Village Hall
a) The VHC are waiting to hear from their insurers regarding the possible need for a fire alarm before agreeing to take on the sub lease.  The PC agreed that they themselves should take on the head lease regardless.  The proposed terms for the lease and underlease were approved.  SS and RP were approved and given authority as signatories.  The VHC has no security of tenure under the proposed underlease and will need a 14 day minimum notice period before the lease can be entered into.  KMR was authorised to serve the notice subject to the VHC agreeing to proceed.
b) There were problems discovered by the builders with the kitchen and ladies wc  ceilings but it is understood that  there has been no further flooding.
c) KMR has had no response to emails and calls regarding a date for work on changing the street light to LED.  
22.29 Highways
a) The pedestrian sign for Upper Farm Road is now in place.  SS felt there were no emergency potholes necessary to report to Cllr Schwier.  SS is to liaise with KMR re a letter to Suffolk Highways asking for an access only sign to be placed at Lower Stoke Road during future road closures between Stoke by Clare and Clare.  
b) Velda had nothing to report on footpaths.
c) There was nothing further on the dog bin.
22.30 Neighbourhood Watch and Police
There was nothing to report.  
22.31 Village amenity to include:
SM has pursued a possible grant for the Waiver from the Essex Community Foundation but was turned down.  RP is to speak to SM regarding organising a working party.  
22.32 Administration to include:
a) The request for funding from the Air Ambulance was thought to be a personal matter and not for the Council.  The Dedham Vale walking guide information and the request for volunteer minibus drivers were put on the notice board.  KMR reported that a private planning consultant had telephoned re Elmfield but the promised email had not materialised.  The PC has made contributions to the last two  village newsletters.  
22.33 Planning
a) The PC lodged an objection to 22/01873/FUL at Elmfield.  
b) There was no representation made to 22/01561/FUL at Stours
c) There was no representation made to 22/01643/HH at Chestnuts.
d) The Local Plan was adopted on 25th July 2022. 
e) KMR is to email in support of the extension to Clare Park.  
22.34 Matters raised by the Community Agent.
Nothing had been raised. 
22 .35 Parish Plan action points table
This has been updated and was approved.  SS is to remove some of those using the village Facebook site for advertisements.  
22.36 Other Urgent Business  
LC asked about plans for a solar park in Belchamp St Paul but it was felt that representation was not appropriate at present.   
SS has been asked to ensure all single track road verges are cut back.  It was felt the request to ECC should be made in writing by the individual.  
22.37 Next Meeting
The next Parish Council Meeting is to be held on 5th January 2023 at 7.15pm in the Village Hall.  
